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OUA MEMO 00-0121-0101 
MEMORANDUM 
22 January 2021 
 

For: Regional Directors 
 Schools Division Superintendents 
 Regional/Division Engineers 
 All Others Concerned 

 
Subject: UPDATING OF THE SCHOOL BUILDING INVENTORY 

 
 
 The National Government is currently in the process of placing the National 
Indemnity Insurance Program (NIIP.) This program will provide insurance coverage 
for the Strategically Important Assets in priority provinces. Physical assets held by 
the Department of Education (DepEd) were identified to be critical infrastructure 
that must be included in the program. 
 
 In line with this, the regional and division offices are required to update the 
school building inventory from the National Asset Registry System (NARS) to be 
submitted to as.efd@deped.gov.ph on or before 15 January 2021. 
 
 For all future correspondence and queries on the above-mentioned subject, 
please contact Ms. Czarina Suzette D. Santiago, Administrative Assistant II of the 
Education Facilities Division (EFD) at +639176760559 and email at 
czarina.santiago@deped.gov.ph. 
 

For compliance. 
 
 

ALAIN DEL B. PASCUA 
        Undersecretary 
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